GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

2/13/2011
Minutes of Meeting
In attendance: Duke Spinelli, David Carter , Tim St. Clair, Steve Baker, Sam Smith, Thad Dulin,  Allen Hellenga, Bob Kramer,  George Furr, John Davidson, Jessica McKelder, Ken Drescher
 
 
2011 Goals
· Increase membership, above the 814 members of 2010 

· Increase positive visibility
· Help USPRO stay 2 more years in Greenville

Daylight savings

· March 13th 

· Start SCTAC Tuesday Night Ride

· Emails to start soon 

· GS élan, leading rides with women's teams, last year 10-12 women each week in the ride

Family fun ride

· Start again? Used to be every other week 

· Heat and wind hurt turnout in '10 

· Some riders intimidated by SCTAC Tuesday rides

Refer to Donaldson as SCTAC for titling purposes

· Funding in 2010 was sufficient for law enforcement 

· Several weeks were short, but kept reserve 

· Surplus in Spring, low in Summer 

· Overall positive cash flow results from Tuesday nights 

· Confirming same cost for this year ($5)
· 2 years paying the same amount 

· $100 to each Police Officer to show up

Lane Simpson

· No longer keeping up with ride calendar on website 

· "Lane's List" 

· Asking directors if interested in taking over (doesn't have to be a board member)

Kevin Dunn

· Co-founder of Palmetto Peloton Project , P3 

· Shooting for $700,000 fund raising for P3 in 2011 

· Feels higher chance of keeping USPRO if can grow event 

· Spinners asked to make contribution
· Moving event to Travelers Rest for '11 

· Proposal on the way for our review
· Do we run the risk of favoritism supporting charities? 

· Leverage money from us with lower entry for us to ride the event 

· Policy states that we will not support any individual ride 

· Revisit topic when event draws closer

New Year Club Meeting Speakers and Programs
· Next Monday's meeting is "Meet the Board" night, 1st meeting of 2011 
· Mark Gordon, wanted to showcase his collection 

· Lives on Anderson Ridge Road, board meeting at his house? 

· Vance Ferigno, exercise physiologist, makes custom orthotics, cliffs communities 

· Jim Cunningham, bike fits, training with power, fitness facility
· Rick Kattouf, nutrition 

· Sam Smith, core presentation

· George Hincapie? Baker can make the request for end of the year

· Globalbike: Kilimanjaro Initiative

· Don Dobbs: Trek For Life
· Any additional ideas? Please email Duke or Thad
Allen Hellenga - Mountain Biking
· Chip Batson, SORBA, part of IMBA 

· Subaru Trail Care coming to Greenville 

· Usually goes to larger areas, considered a big deal that they are coming here 

· Here weekend after Training Series 

· To Do: put on front page of the Spinners website 

· Classroom educational in the AM, trails PM 

· Want to work on Timmons Park 

· Overbrook area, E. North St 

· Wanting to revamp
· Short track race series, catered to local community 

· Lane Simpson (70's) use as a resource for event
Internal Audit

· Check of $500 needs two signatures 

· Sally Nicholson

Club Umbrella

· Riders purchasing license under our umbrella 

· Update list of clubs and teams 

· Stuart Lamp, regional liaison for USAC will help with renewal of club

Sam Smith - Treasurer
· Link bank account to Quick Books? 

· Anyone able to help her for a couple hours?

Steve Baker - Public Relations

· Accepted de facto Vice President position

West Pelzer

· 60 helmets 1st-5th grade 

· Spearman Elementary asking for presentation in early April 

· To date, 9000 helmets given away
· Tigerville Elementary; focus is physical fitness, 2 recess periods

Online sign up for membership is failing, please email Dave if having issue.


In need of Excel skills for specific report.  Who can help?
· April Wooten-Glenn
Bob Kramer - Rides
· Club needs new megaphone for rides

JD - Racing
· Renewed membership on USAC 

· Put on his personal credit card, email Sam 

· New kit is in 

· Partnering with Amputee in Action, Bryant Young
· Wants to balance books better 

· Wants to get team members to volunteer for at least one event 

· Summer TT series 

· Fall Cross series 

· Wants to see more women join race team (no pressure environment) 

· Metro, Jenny Schumacher, only women on the team 

· Working on flyer for Summer TT, by end of the month

More rides for intermediate women, Ideas:
· Opportunity for GS élan to visit girls at the school, kids in general
· ICAR Saturday ride for young students 

· Jackie Batson may be able to help at Greenville Middle 

· Reference Tom Sunday, masters racer, developed high school program for Jr. riders 

· Matt Van Vleet, may be able to help with Jr. Program

· Any idea's on rides for middle-aged women?

Ken Drescher – Touring Co-Director

We have had many of the same rides for several years.  Ideas?
· Plan to continue, Packs Mt, Cherokee Foothills, Leaf Tour and First Fifty rides in 2011 

· A lot of non-members coming to rides, they are asked to make a $5 donation to the Safety Foundation. 

· Looking at some weekend out-and-back rides to Abbeville or Newberry Opera house, spend the night, ride back 

· Saturday out-and-back Swamp Rabbit Trail,  lunch in Travelers Rest 

· Perimeter Greenville Country ride was suggested

David Carter - Webmaster
· Spinners involved with Reedy Run, March 5th 

· GS élan do all the races, lead the races 

· Will have jersey this year? not by Reedy River Run 

· Can wear Swamp Rabbit Trail jerseys
· Need 9-11 riders 

· 2 people at the tent, who can speak directly to the women 

· Pull from the middle school?

PSA's how to ride safely with cars, runners, how to deal with others, Andrew Meeker

· Have paid for National Summit, Andrew's trip is covered

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
 
